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Tamanawis Secondary                     
2024-2025 School Start Up Newsleter  

 

The school year begins on Tuesday, September 3, 2024. The informa�on included in this newsleter will assist you 
and your family in preparing for the 2024-2025 school year. Remember to check our school website, Twiter feed, 
or school app regularly for more informa�on and updates. 
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Principal's Message 
Welcome Back Wildcats! 

 Welcome to the 2024-2025 school year. We are all excited to welcome and welcome back our students and 
families. Teachers and support staff have been working hard preparing for the return of over 1500 Tamanawis 
students – it is an exciting time for everyone. As most of you know, we have moved to an extended day schedule 
to accommodate our growth. Included in this newsletter is very important information regarding start-up, 
opening week and grade specific instructions. Orientation Day is September 3rd; this day is an opportunity for 
students to refamiliarize themselves with the building, find their classes, and better understand the new 
schedule. Grades 8s will attend for 1.5 hours while grades 9-12 will be in school for 1 hour. Please see the full 
schedule below for specific details. We look forward to greeting you all starting September 3rd in preparation for a 
full day of classes on Wednesday, September 4th.  
 
One of the major school goals is to increase the academic performance of our students. We have created a plan 
that will encourage students to regularly attend their classes; arrive on time and ready to learn; with a focus on 
school connection and success. We ask that parents have a conversation with their child prior to the start of 
school regarding these important commitments.  
 
We anticipate a smooth start to the 2024-2025 school year and look forward to seeing you all on September 3rd. 
  
 Sincerely, 
James Johnston 
Principal  
Tamanawis Secondary 

Student Orienta�on Day and Schedule for September 3 
This school year, student’s homerooms will be their block B class.  

Grade 8 students are asked to report to the large gym at 10:00 a.m. on September 3rd. 

Grade 9-12 students will report to their block B class on September 3rd. Lists of students by grade and in 
alphabe�cal order will be posted outside of the school near the main entrance. Please do not arrive more than 10 
minutes before the scheduled �me for homeroom to start.  

Grade 8:  10:00 to 11:30 a.m. Loca�on: Large Gym 

Grade 9-10:  12:00 to 1:00 p.m. 

Grade 11-12:  1:00 to 2:00 p.m. 

Please refer to the grid on the next page for our first week of school bell schedule. A�er the first week of classes 
the bell schedule will begin its regular rota�on and �mes for the remainder of the school year.   
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First Week Schedule Chart 
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Student Schedules 
Grade 8 students: Students will receive their schedules in block B during their homeroom on Tuesday, September 
3, 2024. Lists will be posted in the large gym alphabe�cally to assist students in finding their homeroom/Block B 
classes. All grade 8 students are asked to report to the large gym at 10:00 a.m. on September 3rd.  

 Grades 9 to 12 students: Students will be able to access their course schedule for the upcoming year on the 
MyEduca�on BC student portal star�ng Thursday, August 22, 2024. Prior to the start of school on Tuesday 
September 3, 2024, please check back into your account to confirm your schedule. From �me-to-�me schedules 
are changed for various reasons. It is highly recommended that you save your schedule to an electronic device 
a�er doing a final check on Monday, September 2nd.  If a�er viewing the schedule you need to contact a 
counsellor, please see the message from our counselling department below. 

MyEduca�on BC Family Portal 
Parents of grades 9 to 12 students: If parents already have a MyEduca�on BC family portal account, they can also 
log in at:  htps://www.myeduca�on.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do  to view their child’s schedule. If you do not 
remember your password, please select the 'I forgot my password' link. If your account is disabled, please email 
tamanawis@surreyschools.ca with your name, your student’s name and student number.  

Parents of grade 8 students: Once this semester is in session, we will send informa�on on how to set up the 
MyEduca�on BC parent portal account. 

Resources: 

Accessing MyEd BC via Mobile Devices 
User instruc�ons MyEd BC Family Portal 
User Instruc�on MyED BC Student Portal 

  

https://mail.surreyschools.ca/owa/redir.aspx?REF=HvoeQNRqfb9DwQ1lZypNNnghUN_KxkHihc0gDQ6W2dJosAH10irUCAFodHRwczovL3d3dy5teWVkdWNhdGlvbi5nb3YuYmMuY2EvYXNwZW4vbG9nb24uZG8.
mailto:tamanawis@surreyschools.ca
https://sbsurreystor.blob.core.windows.net/media/Default/fgg/9795/How%20to%20access%20MyEd%20via%20Mobile%20Devices.pdf
https://media.surreyschools.ca/media/Default/fgg/9795/MyEd%20BC%20Instructions%20Family%20Portal%20User.pdf
https://media.surreyschools.ca/media/Default/fgg/9795/MyEd%20BC%20Instructions%20Student%20Portal%20User.pdf
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A Message from Counselling 
Hi Wildcats! We hope you’re having a safe, fun, and res�ul summer.  

Grades 10 – 12:  
 

Please note that only urgent academic course changes will be happening this year.  
 

If you are missing a course, missing a gradua�on/post secondary requirement, need your �metable balanced, 
and/or need some changes a�er summer school, you can fill out our electronic Course Change Request Form.  
 

Do not email or Teams message your counsellor for a course change. Please use the form. This form will only be 
available from Friday, August 23 at 8:00 am un�l Thursday, August 29 at 3:00pm. Please read the form carefully 
before you fill it out.  
 

Please do not email or message your counsellor on Teams regarding your request. If the requested change is 
possible, you will see it reflected on your �metable in MyEd BC.  
 

Once again, the form will be available on Friday, August 23 via the following link and QR code: 
htps://forms.office.com/r/ddy4JnFG2J 

 
Grade 9s:  

Please note that grade 9 schedules can only be changed for the following reasons: 
1. You need your timetable balanced (too many academics in one semester) 
2. You need some changes after having completed summer school 

 

There are no elective changes.  
 

If you need a change because of number 1 or 2 above, you can fill out our electronic Schedule Change Request 
Form.  
 

Do not email or Teams message your counsellor for a schedule change; please use the form. This form will only 
be available from Friday, August 23 at 8:00 am until Thursday, August 29 at 3:00pm. Please read the form 
carefully before you fill it out.  
 

Please do not email or message your counsellor on Teams regarding your request; if the requested change is 
possible, you will see it reflected on your timetable in MyEd BC.  
Once again, the form will be available Friday, August 23 using the following link and QR 
code: https://forms.office.com/r/9eSirfbDz1   

 

 

 

 

Ms. Jutla A-Dham 
Ms. Wiggins Dhan-Kham 
Ms. Miles Khan-Sam 
Ms. Zamma San-Z   
 

Ms. Jutla A-Dham 
Ms. Wiggins Dhan-Kham 
Ms. Miles Khan-Sam 
Ms. Zamma San-Z   
 

https://forms.office.com/r/ddy4JnFG2J
https://forms.office.com/r/9eSirfbDz1
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Bell Schedule 2024-2025 
Atached is the bell schedule for the 2024-2025 school year. Students will atend either Blocks A-D or Blocks B-E. 
Block order rotation will not occur this school year.  

If your child will be absent, late, or needs to leave early, please call the school, and leave a message or send an 
email to tamanawis@surreyschools.ca. If you leave a message, please give your child’s full name, student ID 
number, and reason for absence.  

 

Important School Web Links 
• Website: htps://www.surreyschools.ca/tamanawis 

• Calendar: htps://www.surreyschools.ca/tamanawis/page/9819/school-calendar 

• Staff Directory (Teacher e-mails): htps://www.surreyschools.ca/tamanawis/page/9800/staff-directory 

• Parents Advisory Council (PAC): htps://www.surreyschools.ca/tamanawis/page/52931/parent-advisory-
council-pac 

  

https://www.surreyschools.ca/tamanawis
https://www.surreyschools.ca/tamanawis/page/9819/school-calendar
https://www.surreyschools.ca/tamanawis/page/9800/staff-directory
https://www.surreyschools.ca/tamanawis/page/52931/parent-advisory-council-pac
https://www.surreyschools.ca/tamanawis/page/52931/parent-advisory-council-pac
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Tamanawis Wildcats App 
We encourage all students & parents to download the school APP, set-up a profile & sign in. This allows you to stay 
updated with all info & ac�vi�es at our school and to view your daily class schedule. Our school uses this APP 
regularly to send no�fica�ons to our school community. You can download to your mobile device, but also have it 
as a web applica�on.  

 

For more informa�on please refer to the following links:  

htp://wildcats.appazur.com/help/flyer 

htp://wildcats.appazur.com/help/user 

Fee Schedule & SchoolCash Online 
Fees will be available for payment star�ng on Thursday, August 29th. 

There will be an annual mandatory student fee of $20.00 charged to students. Some courses may have a fee for 
student materials for projects or workbooks specific to a course or to purchase a copy of the schools Yearbook.  

2024-2025 School Fees and Op�onal Enhancement to Programs can be viewed at the following link: 

TAMANAWIS SECONDARY SCHOOL FEES 2024-2025 

Surrey School District con�nues to move towards a cashless system of paying fees. All fees this year at Tamanawis 
Secondary will be paid through SchoolCash Online. We would like to thank all parents who have already registered 
their students in SchoolCash Online. If you have not already done so, please click on the following link to register. 
htps://surreyschools.schoolcashonline.com/  

  

http://wildcats.appazur.com/help/flyer
http://wildcats.appazur.com/help/user
https://www.surreyschools.ca/tamanawis/page/9823/student-fees
https://www.surreyschools.ca/tamanawis/page/9823/student-fees
https://surreyschools.schoolcashonline.com/
https://wildcats.appazur.com/?ref=get-the-app#/
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Lockers 
Students at Tamanawis Secondary will have access to a locker for this school year. Access to lockers is included in 
the 2024-2025 school fees. Students can reserve lockers through the locker website star�ng August 29. 

 Dates / Times which students in each grade can start to access the system for 2024–2025 

Students may login a�er the designated �me slot, which is indicated below:   

Grade 12: Thursday, August 29 @ 9 am 

Grade 11: Thursday, August 29 @ 4 pm  

Grade 10: Friday, August 30 @ 9 am 

Grade 9: Friday, August 30 @ 4 pm 

Grade 8: Homeroom teachers will assist the grade 8 students to access their lockers during the first week of school 

 

Picture Day 
School photos will be taken by Artona on October 3rd.  

  

https://tam.lockerassignment.com/
https://artona.com/
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Lunch�me and the School Cafeteria  
Our school includes a teaching kitchen with food service for students.  

The school cafeteria, Wildcat Café, normally provides hot and cold meals during lunch�me. All food and prepared 
meals will be individually packaged for sale.  

Food service will begin in mid-September. 

Parking - Student Drop Off and Pick Up 
To lessen traffic conges�on in the morning and a�er school, we ask students to please walk or ride to school with 
a friend. Another alterna�ve is for parents to pick up and drop off their student a short distance away from the 
school or at Tamanawis park. If you are dropping your child off at school, kindly be considerate of our neighbors 
and not block their driveways while picking up or dropping off your students for school.  Please do not stop on 
66th Avenue to pick up and drop off your child. The RCMP traffic officers have no�fied us that this is a concern of 
theirs with respect to student safety. In addi�on, we ask all students who are crossing 66th Avenue on foot to use 
the clearly marked crosswalks. If you are wai�ng for your child in our parking lot, please do not block the entrance 
or exit while you wait.  Our parking lot o�en becomes a safety concern because of the number of parent vehicles 
parked in our lot and on 66th Avenue. We ask all drivers in our parking lot to be especially mindful of the number 
of students walking and cars moving during our busy drop off and pick up �mes.  

Scents & Sensi�vity 
We are a scent aware school. Scented products can aggravate health problems for people with medical condi�ons. 
We have many people in the school who have severe allergies. Please refrain from wearing scented products. We 
share the air! 
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